
 For this newsletter I thought I would share some insight from Rev. W. 

Terry Miller who offers 10 things that we should not do during Advent in his 

book, The Episcopalian Handbook. 

THE ADVENT SEASON, the four weeks leading up to Christmas, are perhaps 

the busiest, most hectic times of the year.  In the breathless rush to make 

the most of the season, it is easy to forget that this sacred season is less 

about “holiday cheer” and more about a “holy child.”  Advent is our 

opportunity –a gift from God in itself –to re-orient ourselves to receive the 

gift of Jesus.  Here, in descending order, are the Top 10 things not to do 

during Advent. 

10. Do not forget your rituals: Be careful not to treat Advent as just another 

busy time of the year.  When we enter the Advent season, life is supposed to 

be different.  Rituals in your personal and/or family life, can help you slow 

down and prayerfully ponder the gift of the Incarnation, the Son of God 

made flesh.  Take time daily to relax, meditate or pray. 

9. Do not add to the frenzy: If you are a parent, try not to add to the 

craziness of this season by being frantic yourself about last minute shopping, 

entertaining or decorating.  

8. Do not forget your Bibles: What Bible passages point to Advent themes of 

preparation, promise, hope, expectancy, God’s enduring faithfulness, the 

time when God’s kingdom will be fulfilled?  Advent is an excellent time of 

the year to familiarize yourself again with the Bible’s stories that lead up to 

the birth of Jesus. 

7. Do not try to be perfect for the Holidays: Believe it or not, it’s not the 

end of the world if the Christmas tree has a bare spot on one side, if a bulb 

in one of the window candles is burnt out, or if you cannot find just the 

perfect gift for Uncle Bob.  The holiday season can be stressful enough 

without allowing the drive for perfection to overwhelm you. 

6. Do not over do your schedule: Learn to say “no” to some of the demands 

or events that may beg for your presence, however enjoyable or good they 

may be.  Know your limits.  As the saying goes, “Too much of a good thing is 

still too much.” 

5. Do not overdo gifts: I recently heard of a study that indicates children on 

average receive 60% more for Christmas than they expect.  Very good news 

for parents right?  But it also indicates that while parents need to be very 

clear with their children about expectations, ever more important is that 

they themselves need to be consistent with 

these expectations in their own gift giving.  

Remember, the focus is Jesus, God’s supreme 

gift to us, not our gifts to others. 
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A Message from Reverend Margaret 



4. Do not go into additional debt: Perhaps this is easier said than done.  

However, it is important to remember that the gift-giving of Christmas is 

supposed to spring from and be a sign of our gratitude to God for his gift-

giving of Jesus.  Rather than large grandiose, expensive gifts, consider giving 

smaller, more thoughtful items. 

3. Do not expect the culture to follow your lead: A truly Christian approach 

to the month of December will inevitably be counter-cultural. If you embrace 

much of this list, have faith in what you are doing. Christmas is not about 

Martha Stewart-quality centerpiece, the gourmet Christmas feast, or getting 

the “hot toy of the year.” Our spiritual health depends on our resisting the 

cultural message that we need to get out and “shop till we drop.”  Jesus came 

into the world to die for a different reason. 

2. Do not forget the less fortunate: Remember that the real Christmas story 

is not set in a warm and cozy house, tastefully decorated and filled with more 

gifts than can fit under the tree, however wonderful that all may be.  The real 

Christmas story is set amidst those who know enduring poverty and danger.  

What more loving witness could you offer than to seek out some holiday opportunity to identify with the poor and 

downtrodden as God does? 

1. Do not wait until Christmas Eve to come to Church!  Avoid the holiday rush and join us for worship in the weeks 

leading up to Christmas.  Worship in the church is absolutely beautiful this time of year, with beautiful and powerful 

Advent hymns.  Join us for Advent worship and allow it to bring you back to a sense of expectancy and alertness for the 

coming of God into our world, into your very life. 

God bless you, your family and our parish family in these Holy Days of Advent and Christmas. 

- Margaret + 

Christ is born.  Let the Heavens rejoice and the Earth be glad. 
- Psalm 96.11 

WARDEN’S MESSAGE 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas!  With the early snow fall and all the Christmas lights in town, it’s hard not to 

get caught up in all the Christmas excitement. There is a lot to be excited about at St. George’s as well, as you will read in 

this Newsletter. We hope to see many of 

you at our Advent and Christmas 

celebrations. Sunday December 14 we will 

have our Nine Lessons and Carols Service 

at 7pm with Ebytown Brass performing 

and sherry and Christmas cake following.  

On Sunday December 21 we will have our 

congregational participation pageant and 

potluck lunch following and of course we 

will be celebrating Christmas Eve at 7pm 

on December 24th and Christmas Day on 

December on December 25 at 10:30. 

Merry Christmas and God Bless 

Kathy Richmond-Cox, Rector’s Warden 
Margaret Cassel, People’s Warden 

FAMILY SERVICE, PAGEANT & 

POTLUCK 
Sunday, Dec 21st , 10:30am 

Everyone Welcome! 

 

 

                          Nine Lessons and Carols 

                                             The service of Nine Lessons and Carols has 
                                            become an annual event at St. George’s.   
                                        This year’s service will be on Sunday, Dec 14th, 7pm. 
 

Our special guests, Ebytown Brass, will lead in carol singing.   
Our pianist and choir director, Michael Haylock, will accompany Ebytown 

Brass and several soloists.  Readers will be people of St. George’s and 
guests.   

 
Following the service we will gather in the Parish Hall for sherry and 

fruitcake.   
 

Plan to join us for this festive event in the Christmas Season. 
 



RENEW PROJECT UPDATE 

Your Renew Committee and Parish Council have been busy this fall finalizing 

plans for the new servery and the updating of our existing washrooms and 

for the financial campaign to raise the funds needed to complete this vital 

rejuvenation of our facilities.  

Since the last update contained in our September newsletter, we obtained 

our final drawings from Marklevitz Architects Inc. in Stratford, and had 

those drawings stamped by a structural engineer employed by NA Engineering, also located in Stratford. On the basis of 

this documentation, we submitted our application for a building permit to Wilmot Township. I am happy to report that 

our application was successful, and our building permit is now on display in the church vestibule. 

During the last two months, our project coordinator, Charlie Grierson, has been very busy contacting various contractors 

to get quotes for the demolition of the old kitchen and construction of the new servery, for the required plumbing and 

electrical work, and for the new flooring. We are still waiting for some quotes to come in before parish council is able to 

determine which suppliers we will use. 

Given the schedules of the contractors who have already submitted bids, it will be mid-January at least before the work 

will actually begin.  

The positive side to this delay is that it will allow us more time to complete our parish fundraising canvass. You will be 

receiving a call from a member of parish council requesting a time when two council members might meet with you to 

give you more details about this phase of our accessibility project, provide you with an opportunity to share feedback 

about how St. George’s is functioning, and leave a pledge form with you. Our goal for this project is $40,000, and I am 

pleased to report that we have already raised gifts and pledges of nearly $20,000.  

While we are a small parish, I have no doubt that we will reach our target, because you, the people of St. George’s, have 

a history of stepping up to the plate when it counts. In the recent past, we have worked together to renovate the upper 

storey of the parish house to transform it into an income-generating space; we have re-roofed the parish house, the 

parish hall, and half of the church; and we have also moved toward single parish status by supporting our own priest on 

a 75% time allotment. 

We have proven, again and again, for the last 176 years that we are the little church that can. So when a parish council 

member contacts you with regard to our current Renew project, please give them a positive response. Every gift counts!  

Gail Cuthbert Brandt 

Chair, Renew Campaign 

CHRISTMAS OFFERINGS 

                             Each Christmas, some members of our congregation choose to express their gratitude and affection for 
                          our incumbent minister by means of a monetary gift.  Under Canada Revenue Agency rules, such gifts are 
                          not eligible for tax receipts since they are considered personal gifts.   
 
If you wish to give a gift to Rev. Margaret Walker, please give your gift directly to her or put it in an envelope that is 
clearly marked “FOR THE MINISTER”.  The envelope can be placed in the offering plate and will be given directly to Rev. 
Margaret. 

Some members also like to make an extra Christmas donation to our church.  If you wish to make an additional offering, 

put it either in your regular offering envelope or in a separate envelope on which your name and address are clearly 

marked.  You will receive a tax receipt for this donation.  



TRAILBLAZING 

This is a course with online modules and discussion groups on 

how to do Youth Ministry. Gail Cuthbert Brandt and I have each 

attended one of the group sessions and I am in the process of 

working through the modules. Although we do not currently 

have an active youth group it is something we would like to 

have. This course is offered by Huron University and The 

Anglican Church of Canada. One of the Modules is entitled 

Worldview and the Gospel. This module addresses our need to 

develop eyes to see and ears to hear that will help us 

understand our young people and to find ways to respond with love and compassion.  At St. George’s this is especially 

challenging because we do not have a lot of youth attending on a regular basis.  

In our discussion group we discussed the need to examine what our church offers youth. Are we spending too much 

energy on how we can get youth to attend and not thinking about what we can do for our youth? This made me 

question what St. George’s looks like to a young person walking through our doors.  

 Our first step as a Faith Community will be to truly and sincerely welcome young people when they walk through our 

doors, not judging them on how they look or talk or act based on our view s on what is correct or appropriate for 

attending church. Only then can we begin to honestly listen to their needs and desires and act as disciples of Jesus in 

sharing the Gospel. 

 I think we have some challenges ahead and I am looking forward to learning more as I continue with this program. 

- Kathy Richmond-Cox,  

- Rector’s Warden 

ST GEORGE’S ANGLICAN CHURCH WOMEN.  

Our Anglican Church Women (ACW) want to thank everyone for the 

tremendous support for our Gift Basket fundraiser. This began 4 years ago 

with making a few different priced baskets for our Bazaar. Wow! The whole 

idea has mushroomed and this year we had orders for over 80 baskets at 

three price levels and actually made around a hundred.  The ladies gathered 

a number of times to assemble each one. It’s been fun working together with 

each having unique ideas to make a very attractive gift. 

The Bazaar has been an annual fundraising event for many years. This year 

the setup of our Bazaar was  a new challenge as with the hall being filled with our newly purchased cupboards for the 

long awaited  servery, it limited the room for all tables to be put up for all the Bazaar items. With Rev. Margaret’s 

blessing we decided to also include our church for some of the items. The men pitched in to help set up  and coordinate 

things.  

A huge thank you to all who supported our yearly Bazaar. It’s always amazing how many items are donated. The lunch 

served was excellent and we thank those faithful people who came to enjoy the delicious soup, sandwiches and 

homemade pie. Some of our young people also enjoyed serving and clearing.  

It’s good to see the different generations working together. Our church family grows stronger as we get to know each 

other better and I think this has become evident with the wonderful outcome of this year’s bazaar. 

On Saturday, December 6th we will gather at the Waterlot for our annual Christmas luncheon. At this time we also 

decide on how some of the money raised throughout the year will be donated back to those in need. 

Carol Massel, Treasurer ACW  



Advent  

Fun! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DO YOU KNOW YOUR 

HYMNS? 

 

Dentist’s Hymn: 
Crown Him with Many Crowns 

 

Weatherman’s Hymn: 
There Shall be Showers of Blessings 

The Tailor’s Hymn: 
Holy, Holy, Holy 

The Golfer’s Hymn: 
There’s a Green Hill Far Away 

 

Revenue Canada’s Hymn: 
I Surrender All 

The Electrician’s Hymn: 
Send the Light 

 

 



SPIRIT OF INVITATION 

 
About a month and a half ago Rev. Margaret and I went to a 
seminar in London. 
 
The name of this seminar was Spirit of Invitation which we both 
thought sounded exiting so we were 
eager to hear what this was about. 
 
When the seminar got started we found that it appeared to be a way - not a solution - to encourage new people to come 
and enjoy our church and the words that are spoken here ....not only on Sundays at 10.30 but all the time. 
 
The seminar began with a question.......What brought us here today?.......was it an obligation....were we looking for the 
Magic Bullet or did we hope to find a new way of doing something different to encourage new members with the Spirit 
of God leading the way. 
 
Churches today are operating in a new culture with a serious decline in attendance both on Sundays as well as during the 
week if programs are offered.   A vast number of people don't even belong to a church or faith.  It appears that the rules 
of engagement have changed for many when it comes to religion. 
 
We live in a New Reality, with Mission Fields on our door step and in our living rooms with television.  This leads some 
people to have a curiosity and even a spiritual hunger for what is being said on these programs. 
 
Today we have to consider the whole situation of Christianity. 
 
In the words of mechanics and handymen, we have to Retool and Refit the Christian situation.  We have to remember 
who we are and to whom we belong.   We are sent with a message and we have to extend an invitation to others to join 
us in communication with God. 
 
We have to be careful to keep in mind what are we inviting people to.   We are inviting both young and not so young to 
learn the ways of Jesus and get them committed to the Good News that Jesus can transform our lives. 
 
But beware....God will reform us as well if we face the new reality and embrace his invitation. 
 
To bring new people into the church we ourselves will have to change.  For some however that change will not be easy.  
People who have been regular church goers for many years and are set in the ways of the services and the church since 
they were children may find it difficult to embrace the changes. 
 
Some people are afraid to share faith because they feel that they are not as good a Christian as they could be....but God 
knows you and what you can do.   Remember....it’s not all up to you…make the invitation of behalf of God, not just on 
your own. 
 
What does inviting look like today.......don't shame people into coming, make it their decision and show them its worth.  
Listen and respect others feelings.  We have to embrace new things to draw people into the church, but we also have to 
keep some of the old reliables as part of the service.    

 
The Spirit of Invitation program is not a recipe for success or an 
increase in our members but it is an opportunity that is limited 
only by our imagination. 
 
When the seminar was wrapping up the questions was asked if 
any Churches would like to be trial groups for the Spirit of 
Invitation Seminar.  Rev. Margaret and I both thought that this 



would be great and we put our name forward as interested.  We will be obtaining further information regarding this 
program and I hope that we will all be moved to participate in some way to help promote new members to join us in the 
Spirit of God. 
 
Just remember the small group of people who, over 175 years ago, started this church and the many hundreds who have 
kept it going through depressions, two world wars and a decrease in the attendance at church on Sundays.  We want St 
George's to be around 175 years from now and so we hope that this program will have the support of the whole 
congregation, and it will help up to increase our Members. 
 
Just remember it takes more than Rev. Margaret or the Parish Council to keep the church growing and prospering in the 
new millennium.  It will take all of us working in the Spirit of Invitation.    

 
- Margaret Cassel, People’s Warden 

 

 
 

Since the early 1990’s there has been an active prayer group at St. George’s.  

Almost every Tuesday morning we gathered for worship, prayer and Bible 

study.  Unfortunately, because of aging, illness and death, our group has 

diminished to the point that only 2 or 3 can gather on Tuesdays.  The decision 

has been made to cancel our weekly meetings, but NOT to cancel our prayer 

ministry. 

 

We have a long list of people to pray for.  It may be for people suffering from illness, stress, or the death of a loved one.  

We pray for St. George’s and the Parish Council,  for our Sunday School, for those traveling, and for those newly baptized 

or confirmed. 

 

Our list is developed as individuals let us know of a prayer need.  People may ask for prayers for themselves, a member 

of their family, friends, etc.  Over the years we have seen examples of prayer helping in situations. 

 

As our prayer group moves forward, our plant is to pray at home for those on our prayer list.  We will 

meet every 2 to 3 months to update our list.  By using this process we will be albe to involve former 

prayer group members who have been unable to come out to our weekly gathering, as they will pray 

at home for people an the list along with the other prayer group members. 

 

Prayer Requests 

It is important for you to know that our list is confidential.  If you wish to request prayer, please contact Gail Kostash at 

519-662-4754 or by email at gailandbob@sympatico.ca.  Also, if a serious situation arises where immediate prayer is 

needed, we have a prayer chain.  In that way there will be many prayers made about the situation. 

 

While our group is sorry to see our long-standing commitment to meetings on Tuesday disappear, we are pleased that 

the prayer ministry will continue. 

 

In early 2015 there will be discussion about a mid-week service open to all members of our congregation.  Watch for 

details in bulletins or notices sent by email or speak with Rev. Margaret. 

- Gail Kostash 

mailto:gailandbob@sympatico.ca


 

¶ Thurs. Dec 4 - Advent Evensong; 6:30pm.           
Anglican-Lutheran service at Trinity Lutheran,                   
23 Church St. Supper at 5:30pm. 

¶ Sat. Dec 6 – ACW luncheon, The Waterlot, 12 noon. 

¶ Tues. Dec 9 – Parish Council meeting, 7:30pm. 

¶ Thurs. Dec 11 - Advent Evensong; 6:30pm.           
Anglican-Lutheran service at Trinity Lutheran,                   
23 Church St. Supper at 5:30pm. 

¶ Sun. Dec 14 – Men’s Breakfast Group, 8:45am. 

¶ Sun. Dec 14 – Service of Healing, 10:30am. 

¶ Sun. Dec 14 – Nine Lessons & Carols, 7pm. 

¶ Thurs. Dec 18 - Advent Evensong; 6:30pm.             
Anglican-Lutheran service at Trinity Lutheran,                   
23 Church St. Supper at 5:30pm  

¶ Fri. Dec 19 – Choir trip to Elora Festival 

¶  Sun. Dec 21– Family Service, Pageant & Potluck, 
10:30am. 

¶ Sun. Dec 21 – Nithview Service, 1:30pm. 

 

                                       

 

 

 

Thank you for Supporting  

St. George’s 2014 Outreach Projects 

 
Operation Christmas Child 

35 shoeboxes filled with Christmas surprises 
were collected at  

{ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ŦƻǊ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
world! 

 

 
 
 

WFRC Food Bank 
{ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ŦƻƻŘ 

donations for our community 

 
 
 

Monica Place 
{ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ the Monica Place 

2014 Prom in June. 

 
 

Sleeping Children Around the World 
A 50-50 draw at the Harvest Dinner was 

used to support the purchase of bedkits for 
children around the world. 

 
 

Migrant Workers 
{ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƎǊŀƴǘ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ 

within our community with the gift of 
groceries. 

 
Thank you for your continued support! 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS…. 

¶ Wed. Dec 24 – Christmas Eve Service, 7:00pm 

 

¶ Thurs. Dec 25 – Christmas Day Service, 10:30am 

Do you have an email address?  Help us 

reduce the cost (both financial and 

environmental!) of paper, ink & postage! 

Drop us a line at 

sgac@stgeorgesnewhamburg.com and 

receive future newsletters electronically! 

 

mailto:sgac@stgeorgesnewhamburg.com

